
Compassionate - I Believe

Objective and Caring 

Neutral: emotionally connected, deeply perceptive, in-
tensely feeling, devotional, empathic, and desires and has 
ability to heal. 

Drama: needy, moody, manipulative, dependent, clingy, 
self-pitiful, and self-absorbed.

Individual - I Know

Independent and Original

Neutral: Intellectually and physically stimulating, socially 
active and communicative, highly educated, good sense of 
humor, and witty. 

Drama: spacey, ungrounded, morally loose, superficial, and 
eccentric.

 
Practical Idealist - I Use

Realistic and Optimistic 

Neutral: practical, steady, hardworking, down to earth, 
reliable, and patient. 

Drama: sensually indulgent, lazy, narrow-minded, greedy, 
conservative, stubborn, cautious, reserved, and possessive.

 
Executive - I Understand

Authoritative and Decisive 

Neutral: intuitive, passionate, inspirational, and action 
oriented. 

Drama: self-centered, impatient, impulsive, aggressive, and 
competitive.

 
Passionate - I Create

Creative and Expressive 

Neutral: emotionally connected, deeply perceptive, in-
tensely feeling, devotional, empathic, and desires and has 
ability to heal. 

Drama: needy, moody, manipulative, dependent, clingy, 
self-pitiful, and self-absorbed.

Diplomat - We Balance

Fair and Responsible 

Neutral: intellectually and physically stimulating, socially 
active and communicative, highly educated, good sense of 
humor, and witty. 

Drama: spacey, ungrounded, morally loose, superficial, and 
eccentric.

Discriminator - I Analyze

Thoughtful and Analytical 

Neutral: practical, steady, hardworking, down to earth, 
reliable, and patient. 

Drama: sensually indulgent, lazy, narrow-minded, greedy, 
conservative, stubborn, cautious, reserved, and possessive.

 
Organizer - I Will

Efficient and Systematic 

Neutral: intuitive, passionate, inspirational, and action 
oriented. 

Drama: self-centered, impatient, impulsive, aggressive, and 
competitive.

 
Insistent - I Feel

Purposeful and Intense

Neutral: emotionally connected, deeply perceptive, in-
tensely feeling, devotional, empathic, and desires and has 
ability to heal. 

Drama: needy, moody, manipulative, dependent, clingy, 
self-pitiful, and self-absorbed.

 
Friendly - I Think

Generous and Kind 

Neutral: intellectually and physically stimulating, socially 
active and communicative, highly educated, good sense of 
humor, and witty. 

Drama: spacey, ungrounded, morally loose, superficial, and 
eccentric. 

Concentrator - I Have

Focused and Determined 

Neutral: practical, steady, hardworking, down to earth, 
reliable, and patient. 

Drama: sensually indulgent, lazy, narrow-minded, greedy, 
conservative, stubborn, cautious, reserved, and possessive.

 
Originator - I Am

Active and Impulsive

Neutral: intuitive, passionate, inspirational, and action 
oriented. 

Drama: self-centered, impatient, impulsive, aggressive, and 
competitive.

Nature Descriptions


